DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 18, 2014
Members Present: Lardizzone, Sarg, Armbruster, Corsa, Farley, Goss, Hampton, McMullen, Newman, Seppala, Showell, Smith and Weir 
Members Excused: Newstadt, Carroll and Harden
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – Introduced Alicia Escobar, who is doing an internship at the Commission office; she is a student working on her Master’s program with Wilmington University.  The Joint Finance Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 24, 2014, at 12:15 pm.  The Delaware National Guard is having a Prayer Breakfast on March 4, 2014, 7:00 am, at the Cavaliers Country Club in Newark, DE.  Wilmington University is hosting a Spring Military/Veteran Appreciation Day at the Pratt Student Center, New Castle Campus, on March 26, 2014, from 11:00 am – 1:00 pm.  The Reds, Whites & Brews Charity Event, sponsored by the Suiting Warriors, will be held on March 28, 2014, from 7:00 – 11:00 pm, at Harry’s Savoy Grill in Wilmington, DE.  
Bill Peterson (Veterans Home Director) – On February 19, 2014, 10:00 they will be having a celebration in the dining hall for 22 residents who have reached five years in the Veterans Home.  There are currently 129 residents in the Home.  Their Director of Nursing has resigned and they are currently doing a nationwide search for a replacement.      

Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave Director) – She thanked everyone who attended their Open House for the new female facility.  They are now fully staffed and in the process of training everyone.  They are estimating 2-3 weeks before they will start accepting residents.  The male facility is currently full.
PRESENTATIONS
Mary Dupont (Director of Financial Empowerment – DHSS) – Provided a briefing on MyFreeTaxesDE, which is sponsored by the National Disability Institute, United Way Worldwide and Goodwill International, and funded by WalMart.  They are a local partner as StandbyMe (which provides personal financial coaching) with Goodwill and United Way.  She also provided additional information about the Financial Empowerment program and the DE Money School.
MOTION BY SARG TO ACCEPT JANUARY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES AS AMENDED, SECONDED BY MCMULLEN, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Armbruster reported that there were 70 interments and 43 applications approved for the month of January 2014. The Raise & Realign project will be completed in April 2014.  
SOUTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Goss reported that there were 27 interments and 37 applications approved for the month of January 2014.
VETERANS SERVICES

Commissioner Corsa provided the Veterans Services & Outreach report.  For the month of January 2014, there were 91 claims filed and 1,916 claims still pending with an amount of $1,297,361 received in awards.  The Veterans Service Officers attended the VSO meeting at the VA and the monthly MCP meeting.

Commissioner Farley provided information concerning the Veterans Trust Fund.  There are currently six applications pending review by the board following the Commission meeting.  
PERSONNEL

Commissioner Hampton reported that a casual/seasonal employee resigned on January 24, 2014, and a replacement was hired on January 26, 2014.
John Knotts added that Elizabeth Dippel took a position with a private company and she will be missed; she was doing a great job with the Veterans Trust Fund.  He introduced Evelyn Mitchell as the new casual/seasonal employee.    

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES

Commissioner Corsa thanked the American Legion for their publication on Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) and Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD).  They will be holding a TBI/PTSD informational meeting at the American Legion Post #8 in Georgetown on February 19, 2014, at 1:00 pm.  There will be a TBI Conference held in Washington, DC, on March 12, 2014, and another Conference held at Dover Downs on March 13, 2014. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Vice Chairman Sarg reported that the meeting with the Joint Veterans Affairs Committee to discuss the Commission’s Legislative Recommendations & Concerns was postponed last month due to the weather.  That meeting has been rescheduled for March 19, 2014.  He distributed an updated copy of the 2014 Legislative Recommendations & Concerns and discussed the changes.  Vice Chairman  Sarg recommended that we have packets ready to distribute to the Joint Veterans Affairs Committee members on February 24, 2014.
FINANCE & LOGISTICS

Commissioner Newman reported that the Commission received two requests; one from the Vietnam Veterans of America, Kent County Chapter 850, to purchase a brick ($75) for the Korean War Memorial project and the other is a contribution request from the Newark Memorial Day Parade Committee.  
MOTION BY NEWMAN TO PURCHASE A BRICK FOR THE COMMISSION AND DONATE $100 TO THE NEWARK MEMORIAL DAY PARADE COMMITTEE, SECONDED BY WEIR, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Showell – On May 30, 2014, 10:30 am, Gene Hebert (MOWW) will be the MC for the Memorial Day Service at the Bridge.  She will contact Commissioner Newstadt concerning the service at the Northern Cemetery on May 26, 2014.  John Knotts will contact the Cemetery Administrator to determine the time of the event at the Northern Cemetery.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Smith (DELVETS) – Both DELVETS Posts 1 & 2 provided a lunch to the veterans at the Veterans Home on Super Bowl Sunday.  The Home was immaculate, the staff was very professional and it was a wonderful experience.  DELVETS Post 1 held a successful Valentine’s Day Dinner.  They will also be holding a Beef and Beer event to benefit the organizations they support on February 21, 2014, 7:00 pm.  On March 29, 2014, DELVETS Post 1 will host an Honor Guard dinner and dance.  Commissioner Smith read Post 2’s mission and purpose.  Post 2 will host the following events: Daytona 500 party (February 23, 2014); Saint Patrick’s Day Party (March 14, 2014); Installation Dinner (March 15, 2014); Volunteer Dinner (April 12, 2014); Artisans Fair (May 10, 2014); and Post Yard Sale (May 17, 2014).
Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – On February 20, 2014, 6:30 pm, they will hold their State High School Oratorical Program at the Wilmington VA Hospital.  The National Commander will be visiting Delaware from March 12-14, 2014.  The National Commander’s Banquet is scheduled for March 14, 2014, 6:45 pm, at the Walter L. Fox Post 2 in Dover.  Their Department Convention will be held July 9-11, 2014, at Dover Downs.  Commissioner Armbruster will attend the PTSD/TBI Training for the police force on February 25, 2014, sponsored by the Highway Public Safety Commission.   
Hampton (At Large) – They are currently being mentored by the Vietnam Veterans of America, Kent County Chapter 850, to establish a Delaware chapter for the Iraq/Afghanistan Veterans.  As the Korean Memorial was mentioned before, they will be working on getting a memorial for the Iraq/Afghanistan Veterans at the Kent County Memorial Park.  He will be meeting with folks at Dover AFB on February 21, 2014, to discuss reaching out to troops through their Transition Assistance Program.
Newman (VFW) – On February 2, 2014, they held their Department “Voice Democracy” and “Patriot Pin” awards.  Winners were chosen and their names will be forwarded to National for awards at the Convention in July 2014.  On February 22, 2014, they will hold their Red, White & Blue Gala at the Heritage Shores Club in Seaford, DE.  The VFW will be in Washington, DC, for the Legislative Conference from March 1-5, 2014.  On March 9, 2014, they will have their Council Administration at Legislative Hall, starting at 7:00 pm.  

Weir (AMVETS) – Suggested hats for the Commission members, with their organization on one side and the Commission on the other.
McMullen (AFSA) – On February 12, 2014, they held their first meeting with the newly elected officers for Delaware at Dover AFB.  Their Division I Convention will be held April 10-13, 2014, in Utica, NY.

Sarg (MOAA) – He spoke about legislation MOAA has been working on in Washington, DC.
Goss (KWVA) – As a reminder, they are trying to raise funds for the Korean War Memorial to be placed at the Kent County Memorial Park in Dover.  Any donations would be appreciated.  They are also selling bricks along with the Vietnam Veterans of America.  

Corsa (VVA) – No report.

Showell (At Large) – Three weeks ago, the Delaware National Guard members celebrated MG Vavala’s 15th year as Adjutant General.  As a reminder, the Delaware National Guard Prayer Breakfast will be held on March 4, 2014, at 7:00 AM, at the Cavaliers Country Club in Newark, DE.  On March 13-14, 2014, Commissioner Showell and John Knotts will be attending the Governor’s Policy Academy meeting in Baltimore, MD.  The National Guard is currently planning the return ceremony for the 198th Signal Battalion at Delaware State University (Football Stadium) on Sunday, April 13, 2014, 11:00 am.  On May 17, 2014, everyone is invited to attend the annual All Ranks Military Ball at Dover Downs.  On February 24, 2014, they will be meeting to select a new chair for the Selection Board for the Employers Support of the Guard & Reserve; the past chair, Frank Ingram tendered his resignation effective September 2014. 
Farley (MCL) – On January 25, 2014, the MCL held their quarterly meeting.  This past year, The “Toys for Tots” Program collected 72,000 toys and they were delivered to approximately 22,000 children; which was a 15% increase over the previous year.  The annual MCL Convention will be held on April 22, 2014. 
Seppala (MOWW) – On February 5, 2014, he and his wife attended the Open House for the Home of the Brave female transitional living facility; it was very impressive.  Last week, at their MOWW Chapter meeting, he was reelected to serve another year as commander.  Their guest speaker was Ms. Stephanie Przybylek, Executive Director for the Delaware Military Heritage & Education Foundation; both Commissioners Newstadt and Seppala are board members.  The Foundation has an office at Ft. Dupont and they will be taking over the Delaware Army National Guard Armory in Wilmington to establish the Delaware Military Museum.  If an organization is interested in a speaker for a meeting or event, Commissioner Seppala recommended asking Stephanie Przybylek.  MOWW Chapters sponsor Youth Leadership Conferences (YLC) and it costs $450 to send one student to the Freedoms Foundation YLC at Valley Forge.  Their Chapter will be sponsoring two high school students to attend. 

Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended the VA meeting on February 6, 2014, along with Commissioner Corsa, Bill Peterson and Veterans Home staff at Buena Vista.  Their DAV National Service Officer is going to start having quarterly meetings here in Delaware.  Their outreach vehicle will be providing service again in Sussex County.  Chairman Lardizzone attended the National Association of State Directors of Veterans Affairs (NASDVA) Conference with John Knotts and Vice Chairman Sarg in Washington, DC; it was very informative.  He will also be attending the DAV Mid-winter Conference from February 22-26, 2014.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

John Knotts reminded the Commission that Vice Chairman Sarg suggested that we should fly the American flag outside the office.  The property manager will allow for the flagpoles.  The Commemorative Affairs Committee will review the options and make a recommendation for the installation of the flags. 

NEW BUSINESS

Vice Chairman Sarg reminded the Commissioners that MOAA will be holding a JROTC Scholarship fundraiser at the Green Turtle Restaurant on February 25, 2014, from 11:00 am - midnight.

Commissioner Smith added that Jerry Money donated land and will put up a building for the watch repair initiative.  They provided a presentation at DELVETS Post 1 on February 5, 2014. 

John Knotts presented the 2014 DCVA Strategic Plan. 
MOTION BY CORSA TO ACCEPT THE 2014 DCVA STRATEGIC PLAN, SECONDED BY WEIR, MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION BY ARMBRUSTER TO ACCEPT THE DCVA TAG LINE “VETERANS FIRST IN THE FIRST STATE”, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
March 18, 2014 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED


PAGE  
5

